
Maple Grove Township Annual  Meeting Minutes 
 

Meeting Date: 2018/03/26 - Presented by: Tish Yaros - Clerk 
 
Meeting called to order: 7:00 PM.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Present:  Supervisor 
Krupp, Treasurer Bishop, Clerk Yaros and Trustees Wendling and Anderson.  Absent none.  The 
minutes from the March 27, 2017 Annual Meeting were read and motion made by Ron 
Weisenberger and seconded by Pat Andres to approve.  Motion passed. 
 
Twenty-seven residents were welcomed, and at this time were asked if there were any petitions 
to be submitted to the township board, there were none.  Krupp asked the residents if there was 
any old business or new business to discuss, a concern was raised about Timberland going 
from $2,000 / acre to $4,000 / acre in this assessment. 
 
After reading the budget for 2018/2019, a motion was made by Rick Maxa, seconded by Dawn 
Koepplinger to approve the budget of $1,028,903.00.  Motion passed. 
 
A motion was made by Ron Weisenberger, seconded by Carl Wendling to maintain The State 
Bank for our general fund money and all tax money collected.  Motion passed. 
 
A motion was made by Rick Wendling, seconded by Dawn Keopplinger to hold the regular 
township board meetings on the third Monday of each month at the township hall starting at 7:00 
p.m. year round.  Meeting dates are April 16, May 21, June 18, July 16, August 20, September 
17, October 15, November 19, and December 17, 2018, January 21, February 18, and March 
18, 2019.  Motion passed. 
 
Road Projects:  Ditch Road between M-13 and East will be paved at the County Expense, Pave 
Bueche Road from Ditch to the North for ½ mile, Grind Briggs Road from Johnstone to Ditch, 
Grind Bishop Road from Chesaning to the North for ½ mile, Dust control on all gravel/limestone 
roads, Ordered 2 loads of Hot patch to focus on specific smooth flat roads.  Also, request 
cooperative agreement with Shiawassee County regarding work on Johnstone Road between 
Briggs to East (maybe a 5 year plan). 
 
As of this time, no projects or meetings are planned on the Misteguay Creek Intercounty Drain 
Arbitration until this case works its way through the courts. 
 
A resident asked when The Planning Commission Meeting will hold their meetings.  They will be 
the 1st Monday of the Even numbered months.  There will not be an April meeting, the next 
meeting will be held June 4th, 2018. 
 
After no other business was brought up, a motion was made by Rick Wendling, seconded by 
Carl Wendling to adjourn.  Motion passed.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:23 p.m. 


